
St Luke the Evangelist 
Parish Pastoral Council 

December 10, 2020 – In Person and via Zoom Meeting 
7:15 pm 

Members Present: Fr. Ken, Fr. James, Deacon Fred, Deacon Don, Judy Jones, Gary Olson, Dana Bastian, 
Paul Moritz, Shani Wahl, Mirka Deza, Jason Richards, Brian Werner 

Members Absent: Jen Joensen 
Guests: David Reising and Susan Grebasch  
Opening Prayer 
November Meeting Minutes~ approved~ motion Paul, Gary second 
Old Business 
 Back to Church Update~ lost 25% after recent spike 
 RE is online only 

Parish Online Directory~ no update 
Oxtoberfest Spend Update~ information still being gathered (2018, 2019, what’s left, what’s 
spent~ on what… etc) 
 2020 spent on audio/visual for mass 

New Business 
 Capital Campaign ~ November was good month for fundraising 

Committee Updates 
  Welcome Committee~ 2 new families in November 

Social Concerns~ Angel Tree different due to COVID, Virtual Pasada 12/16-12/24, Meal 
for Catholic Worker House 
Liturgy ~ Bambenelli Sunday 12/13, Christmas decorating 12/22 6:30 , no children’s 
choir 

Father Ken’s comments 
 Finance Council~ Tithe of the Tithe back in discussion 

School~ tours still happening for possible January start, 93 kids registered for next year (last year 
same time perhaps 12), 23 Kindergarteners (30 will waitlist) 
Building Project~ footings and concrete poured… etc. religious objects buried, end of June 
projected completion date 

 Budget updates~ in the green, extra students, lunch paid for by the state, etc 
 RE~ virtual for December,  back to in person/virtual January 6th 
 Adult Faith Formation~ Reconciliation Steps/How-to video going on website 
Motion to adjourn Gary, second Paul 
Next Meeting – January 14th         
Closing Prayer ~ Our Father 
 
Summary:  
Parish Council met via Zoom with Fr. Ken and Fr. James in person.  Fr. Ken shared the amazing 
generosity from our parish being seen in many areas.  The new building is coming along and tithing is 
improving.  Despite the pandemic, our community continues to grow with 2 more families added last 
month and RE and Adult Faith Formation continue virtually.  Great things are also happening in school 
with tours being given for potential new students joining the classes in January. 



The next meeting will be January 14th via Zoom.   Respectfully submitted by Judy Jones 


